LEWIS TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

3920 PLEASANT GROVE ROAD

MIFFLINBURG, PA  17844

Wayne Klingman, Chairman

Karen Watters, Vice Chairman

Robert Goss, Jr., Supervisor

August 11, 2020 Meeting Minutes


The Lewis Township Board of Supervisors met on Tuesday, August 11, 2020, at 7:30 p.m., at the Municipal Building, Millmont, Pennsylvania.  Those attending the meeting were as follows:  Supervisors Wayne Klingman, Karen Watters and Robert Goss, Jr., Thomas Boop, Solicitor, Kenneth Catherman, Roadmaster and citizens of the township.  


Chairman, Wayne Klingman called the meeting to order.  He led the group with the pledge of allegiance.


The minutes and treasurer’s report were reviewed.  Robert Goss, Jr. made a motion to approve the minutes as printed, seconded by Wayne Klingman.  Wayne Klingman made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report and pay the bills for August, with the addition of Bassett Engineering for March 30-May 31st, 2020 for $3,965.20, seconded by Robert Goss, Jr.  All in favor, motion passed.

VISITORS

· Several residents were present to discuss a neighbor erecting an electric fence for cattle near their property.  The property is in rural residential.  The concerns are the fence is very close to homes, property value issues and wetland issues.  The property owner is Tim Shoemaker and the cattle would be classified as a “hobby” farm.  Martha Witmer will send a letter regarding inspection of the property.  Discussion regarding the alleys and whether the property owner can put the fence on the alley.  Ken Catherman, Wayne Klingman and Robert Goss, Jr. will visit the site to investigate further before sending a letter to the homeowner.  There is no sewer line in this alley, there were also concerns for fire and rescue access. A review of the Royer Plan of the Millmont Village will be reviewed to look at alleys.
CORRESPONDENCE

· Notice from Union County Election Board – Presidential Election date – NOVEMBER 3, 2020

OLD BUSINESS

· ACT 537 update- Plan is still in the public review period.

· Russ Goodling inspected the Richard Swain property for any violations.  Russ found everything in order and there were no violations, a letter was sent to Britt Bassett to submit to DEP.

· Brad Shively submitted a driveway permit, Ken Catherman reviewed the updated revisions to his driveway.

· There are driveway issues on a Canada Drive property owned by William Miller, water clogs in the pipe from vehicles.  Also Mr. Failor still turning his camper on the roadway instead of the driveway entrance.  It was discussed putting stakes up to keep people from driving in these areas.

· State Road Project- Finished, project area looks good.
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NEW BUSINESS

· A subdivision plan for James Hoover was received and reviewed for a proposed broiler house.  The supervisors saw no problems with the proposed plan.

No further business to be conducted.







Respectfully submitted.



Karen L. Watters, Secretary
